Carriage Square Homeowners Board of Directors’ Meeting
March 11, 2015

 Minutes
The meeting, held at the home of Sharon Brady, 1905 Victoria Lane, was called to order by President Rich Sharp at 7:10 pm.
Board members present: R. Sharp, C. Sharp, D. Lakers, M.E. Komac, M. Stokes, and S. Brady.
Guest present: B. Evarts

The minutes of the meeting on December 17, 2014 were read and approved.
Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer Donna Lakers reported that 63 homeowners had submitted their dues for 2015 for a total of $1,575.  An ending balance as of February 28, 2015 was $7,228.27.  D & O Liability Insurance premium was due March 6, 2015. President Rich Sharp signed all necessary papers.  State Farm Insurance will send a bill for $785.  Tax Form 1120-H has been filed.  Secretary of State Business license fee is due April 30, 2015
Recorder’s Office Report:  
On January 30, 2015 the house at 1835 Clydesdale Drive was sold to Christopher Martinovich.

Painting/Roofing/Alteration Requests Received:

None received.

CC&R’s Violations:
Donna Lakers discussed parking in front of residences, such as vehicles which have been unmoved for long periods of time.  Rich Sharp stated residents need to contact the City for such issues, since they are covered under ordinances rather than the CC&R’s.
Homeowners of 1250 Chaparral Drive, Mark and Melissa De La Torre have corrected the boat parking issue with the promised resolution of moving it behind the fence.

General Business:
Vice-president Michele Stokes suggested an Association internet domain be established.  Residents would be able to access such items as approval forms, Board meeting dates and minutes, and newsletters.  Michele offered to handle this, and the Board approved.

Charity Sharp indicated that the contents of the Welcome Packets were ready, including a more legible copy of the CC&R’s.  If requested by a new homeowner, it was agreed that the notarized and signed copy of the CC&R’s would be made available by any Board member or as a document on the internet domain.

There was agreement that a spring newsletter should be prepared and sent to all homeowners.  Rich, Mary Ellen, Donna and Michele will develop articles.  Mary Ellen will format and print newsletter.
Rich wanted the Board to know of the difficulties he and Treasurer Donna Laker had encountered in gaining access as new officers to the Association’s bank account.  After multiple attempts and varying opinions by Wells Fargo staff regarding the documentation needed to make the change, Rich requested the Board consider closing the account and looking for another banking institution to meet the Association’s needs.  There was unanimous agreement, followed by discussion of various alternatives.  Greater Nevada Credit Union was suggested as a possibility.  
Rich proposed the Board host a summer picnic for homeowners in the park.  He emphasized it should just be a social event, with no meeting involved.  The Board approved the idea.  Rich suggested detailed planning could happen at the May meeting and a follow-up meeting to make sure we are on-track with all the details.  Beverly Evarts shared what types of similar events had occurred in the past and the varying success of them.  

Donna Lakers offered to host the next Board meeting at her home, 1110 Cabrolet Drive, on May 13, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.
There being no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. 
